Mr. Hal DeLongy, 305g E. Choctaw, McAlester, Oklahoma.

Dear Hal:

Thank you for your very good letter of the 11th ultimo. I referred your request to Mr. Earl Falkenstien, the financial secretary of the Athletic Association, and he told me yesterday that it was a very difficult problem to get sweaters on any sort of a reasonable delivery. He said the price had increased so greatly and the quality had been reduced that he thought I had better write you and see if you still wanted to pay the extra sum.

They have not been ordering sweaters for the duration. They are just waiting until the thing is over and then will award them when times are better.

and lower standard of quality, please have the measurement of your chest and the arm length, and I will get the specifications so that I can tell you about what the price will be. At any rate, Hal, let me know what you want and we will make every effort to comply with your request.

Assuring you that it was fine to hear from you, and further that we were immensely pleased with your kind words of congratulation, and awaiting your desires, I am

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, . Varsity Basketball Coach.